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DVFA Officers Meeting
Thursday, May 31, 2018
Ellendale (Sta. 75)
18:30 hours
A total of 23 officers and guests were present tonight. All DVFA officers present except New Castle Director Majewski and Assistant Treasurer Whitham.

· President Perillo called the meeting to order at 6:45 PM and welcomed everyone to Ellendale and thanked everyone for coming.
· Invocation by 2nd Vice President Jay Jones
· Pledge to the Flag by Sussex Director/President Terry Jester
· Recessed for dinner
President Perillo called the meeting back to order at 7:10 PM, brought the Ellendale ladies out and thanked them for the meal that was prepared tonight. A round of applause was given to thank them.

ASSOCIATION REPORTS:

LADVFA: President Lynn Warner: 
Thanks for the invitation. 1st Vice President Gentry and 2nd Vice President Workman are with us tonight.
DSFCA: President Andy Hall:

Thanks for the invite. Next meeting will be the Expo on June 28th at Harrington.

DSFPA: President Cheryl Kelly:

Absent

DSEMSA: President Amy Yonko:
Absent

OFFICER REPORTS:
President Rich Perillo discussed the following: (copied and pasted from original written report)
Thank you for making the time to attend your Officer's meeting.

The tee and golf shirts are here. We can reorder more and have these delivered in 2 weeks. The tote bags, note pads and pens along with the 13-ounce star burst glass mugs with the pint pilsner glasses have been ordered. These will be delivered in one month. (72 mugs @ $6.65 each and 72 glasses @ $5.70 each)
Still working on the hooded full zippered sweat shirts with President Warner. Once a decision [image: image2.jpg]


has been made the order will be placed. Delivery on embroidered items is about three weeks depending on the amount we order.
On Monday May 21st we had one of our Conference Committee meetings. It was asked if we can put out to our membership that the Friday evening dance needs to be discussed and possibly proposed that this Association pays for this. As you may be aware, this is not budgeted. When this does come up for a vote, I will make it known that this is not budgeted and that it is entirely up to the membership for us to take these funds from our savings. I will remind everyone that the only people that are to vote are the Delegates and or the Alternate or their prospective company.
I have been asked by many of our members is we could change the time of out monument ceremony? They feel by having this at the time we propose and once it has finished many of us will be competing with the beach traffic. How do you all feel about this? Should we ask our membership what they would like on this issue too? Cannot change the time of this event, the invitations have already been sent out and some replies already been received.
President David Hall will be asking our Association for funds to help off set the costs for sending active firefighters for testing.
Daniel Burris will be speaking to us about the monuments costs over runs. This will be brought up to the membership so they know we have had to spend extra funds on their monument. Dan can explain why during the meeting.
Our treasurers report will be sent out to the membership prior to the June 10th Executive meeting, giving the membership ample time to review the income and expenses.

Officer's approved the extra expenses for this project. Daniel Burris company has donated time and material towards this project. Secretary Steele will compose a tax letter thanking Mr. Burris and his company for the donation. Dan was once again thanked for taking on this task and the beautiful monument we now have to honor our fallen people.
Assistant Treasurer Whitman has and is creating our budget versus to actual, we can have this available to our membership too if they are interested. This is another question we can send out to our membership.

Treasurer Pyott will have our treasurers report composed for Warren to send to our membership prior to the Sunday June 10th Executive meeting. Once again, this is something we should continue to do so the membership has an opportunity to review their treasurers report prior to attend their Executive meeting.

WSTW/WDEL would like to continue to do the Firefighter calendar for 2019. I asked that they continue to use active members for this calendar. I will give them Bills contact information.
I am quite sure many of you have read the News Journal articles showing where our State has a large surplus going in to 2019 physical year. With this said, how can the Joint Finance

Committee or our State Legislators not think of their Fire Service? They are thinking of giving the casino a large tax break. I've heard that we may not lose our grant in aid funds, we may not only receive 10% but we will receive our full 20%. I've not heard any more funding for our service. Why can't we be thought Of like the Casino. Many of us have full and part time career staff, we pay State, Local and Federal taxes. I would like to know how much the fire service pays our State in taxes. No, it isn't anything like the Casinos but as small business don't we also deserve some type of break or State welfare like the others receive?

You know that our State and County Legislators spout off what a greatvalue we are to the residents of this State. They need to show this by giving the funding we need to continue the service our residents expect and deserve. Locked keys I the car, locked out of the house, who do they call. Cat stuck in the tree. I can go on and on for the type of calls we receive and respond to. Who does the public call for assistance? You all know the answer to this.
What is the meaning of value, the regard that something is held to deserve, the importance, worth, or usefulness of something. Aren't we, the combination/volunteer fire service the definition of VALUE.
In the up coming June Fire Service News Letter, you will read that I am asking our Fire Service Leadership to sit down and have a frank discussion. We need to discuss where we as the fire service is going. Can we continue to operate as we have in the past? Since it is becoming harder and harder for some to obtain true volunteers we have had to sublimit our roles with part and full-time career staff. Paying for these positions is critical, yes, some is off set by third party billing but this may not cover all. The funds we receive from the State and County help but we can not depend on these funds since we never know when they will be cut. We are called PUBLIC SAFETY when it is convenient. When it comes to budgeting or funding alone why are we not then thought of as a PUBLIC SAFETY ENTINTY? Why are we thought of GRANT IN AID?

I also stated in the letter, as my term comes close to the end, I hope that our membership feels that I and that you, their DVFA Officers have been honest and open and transparent about everything their Association does. This is something we need to continue if we want our Association to have meaning and value.

We should give information on all proposed legislation to our membership prior to going to our Legislators.

We did not have the opportunity to do this with the proposed rescue billing legislation that our Insurance Commissioner and his staff came up with. We do not support the proposed legislation as it is written. We are to have a meeting with the Insurance Commissioner prior to the Executive Meeting.
Madam President Warner, it has been a pleasurer and an honor serving with you and your Ladies. I thank you and your Ladies for everything you have done and continue to do for our fire service.
The following items will be sent out to the membership so they know to be prepared to vote on.

1. Friday Evening Conference Dance Costs $7,200.00

2. State Chiefs requesting funds for active firefighter's testing, amount unknown.[image: image3.jpg]



3. Monument costs over run $4,200.00

4. Have the cost over runs sent to the membership, this was they are informed on their vote.

These two Treasurers reports are to be sent to our membership to:

Treasurer's Report from Treasurer Pyott

Budget versus Actual Budget & Conference Budget from Assistant Treasurer Whitman.

After some discussion, a motion was made by Past President/Director Zeroles and second by 2nd Vice President Jones to pay the $4,000.00 over-ride to Lloyds Memorial and to send a letter to Dan Burris (PHB) for tax purposes for his $1,193.10 donation.   Motion carried  
1st Vice President Bill Betts discussed the following: (copied and pasted from original written report)
It has been a pleasure to work with the other DVFA officers since our last Officer's Meeting, and it has been a busy 3 months attending the CFSI Dinner in D. C. on April 19th, attending the Eastern Division of the IAFC Conference in the Baltimore area on April 20th & 21st and the FDIC on April 25th to the 28th, with President Perillo and 2nd VP Jones.

I enjoyed the CFSI Dinner as they honored our own Steve Austin with the Mason Lankford Award, and honored Lou Amabili with a tribute to his accomplishments in a very nice video. However, I was somewhat disappointed in the Delaware Fire Service turnout, as it continues to drop over the past several years.

The 3 table officers also attended the Eastern Division of the IAFC Conference, and the Maryland delegation that put on the Conference were to be commended for the fine programs that they put on. There was a nice delegation from Delaware that attended. It was my last Conference after spending 10 years on the Board of Directors, and Terry Jester will be the next President from Delaware in 4 years.

FDIC was another successful event, and the 3 table officers met and had dinner with our Provident

Partners-in-progress on Thursday night, and we sat in on a round table that convinced us that the Career Union President was for replacing all of the volunteers with Career personnel. All he needs is a large amount of money.

Several of the officers spent the afternoon of May 8th in the Senate Chambers for a Senate Tribute to

Steve Austin, and also promoted the new Rescue Billing legislation that will be submitted in June. Warren Jones really knows his way around legislative hall.

I also met with some of the key members of the DVFA Finance Committee to go over the 2019 budget, and they were pleased with the information that Asst. Treasurer Whitham gave them.

I have a pet project that I would like to see develop for the 2019 Conference, and that would be setting up a Saturday event at the Conference where we could get food and drink vendors and have a static display of our antique vehicles out near the Miles the Monster Statue at Dover Downs. I believe that [image: image4.jpg]


this would bring a lot of interest, similar to the one that New Castle County puts on in the summer months at Delaware Park.

Finally, a large thank-you to Danny Burris for the completion of the new Memorial, and to Paul Eichler for his work on the side by side sprinkler demonstration on May 19th[image: image5.jpg]



Please contact me if I can be of any assistance to any of you.[image: image6.jpg]



2nd Vice President Jay Jones discussed the following: 
· Spent a lot of time at legislative hall. 
· Excited with the quality of seminars for the Conference.
Secretary Elmer Steele: 
· Thanks for the cards, calls and prayers during my wife’s recent hip surgery. 
Treasurer George Pyott discussed the following:

· Working on the 119 checks that will be sent back to the companies and organizations from the extra money in the pension account. Checks will be $32.47 each, which still leaves a balance of $.83 in the account. President Perillo will contact our accountant and see what we can do with the $.83

Delaware State Fire Prevention Commission Ron Marvel stated:
· No official work yet on re-instating the $75,000 matching funds for the fire prevention program

Conference Chairman Charlie Frampton reported:
· Everything is moving along

· Men’s golf has been cancelled for lack of a chairman

DVFA Foundation Steve Austin reported:

· Foundation is re-aligning the entire committee based on recent retirements, etc.

· Possible 50/50 drawing during the Conference

· Reviewing money investments

· Next meeting will be the 2nd week in October at the DVFA office

· Out of State report; MSFA opening is 6/18 at 8:00 am in Ocean City, CVVFA is 8/3 in Fairplay, Md, W.VA. convention is 8/15, PA convention is 9/19&20

Mutual Relief Steve White:

· Next meeting will be a dinner meeting at Frazier’s in Dover
· Mutual Relief association has a value of $778,000. Not as much as people think

· Looking to change banks. Having trouble with M&T

Director reports:

Past President/Director Joe Zeroles reported:
· Discussed the by-law change that will come up for the 2nd reading in June regarding changing the committee name to financial review instead of budget & Audit

· Working on a second change regarding appointed positions
New Castle County Director Dan Carrier reported:

· Nothing at this time

New Castle County Director Dave Majewski:

· Absent

Sussex County Director Ron O’Neal stated:

· Happy to be a part of the foundation

· Working with the financial committee

· Starting to review audits

· Working on President’s handbook

Sussex County Director Terry Jester talked about:

· Working with finances at the County level

· Total funds from County Council will be about $5 million overall this year

· Having educational speakers at the monthly meetings

· Talked about NVFC membership and what they have to offer the companies

Kent County Director Ken Ryder asked:

· For some clarification on the insurance distribution 
· Kent County is on the bottom of funds again, by quite a large amount

Kent County Director Michael Brittingham discussed:

· Kent County does not have insurance on its Officers
· Looking to do educational monthly meetings, the same as Sussex is doing

· Working on a County President’s handbook

· From some discussion in the President’s report regarding the amount of money to be spent on the DVFA Presidents ring. After lots of discussion, a motion was made by Kent Director Brittingham and second by 2nd Vice President Jones to allow up to $1,200.00 for the DVFA ring. Anything above that is at your expense.     Motion carried
Executive Manager Warren Jones discussed the following: (copied and pasted from written report)
Smoke Detectors, 17 pallets have been received.  40 fire companies qualified under the HUD guidelines for Low-Mod Income areas.  Those companies will be contacted. Reviewed the Program

Legislative Hall: 13 legislative days left when they come back June 5
HB394, Rescue Billing, This bill came from the Insurance Commissioner.  We have been talking about this for months trying to come to an agreement with the insurance lobby.  Finally the Commissioner release the bill as it was.  It was released and two days later was in committee.  When it was released from committee the chairman asked the commissioner to sit down with the insurance lobby to work on some of their objections. The Insurance lobby came back with changes.  I sent the bill with the changes to our attorney.  He came back with his recommendations. I have not send the bill out to the fire service since it is not complete.  The commissioner is trying to get a meeting with the Delaware Fire Chiefs.  Tentatively next Tuesday. At 3:00 today we had a new offer from the Insurance Industry.  I think we need to wait until the meeting with the chiefs and see what comes out of that. 

Cancer Presumption Legislations: Reviewed my exceptions to the bill, I have asked to not run it this year but to work on if over the off season and come back next year with a new better version

EM Job Description:  I was asked to update my job duties and responsibilities

Policies: I was asked to generalize the policies passed last executive meeting so any company can fill in their name.  I have done that. I put a couple of examples in your folder.  I will send them to you electronically so you can use them or have them available for distribution.

Candidates: I have included our conference Political Policy. Our exhibitor registration was down last year and looks like it will be the same this year.  I would like to recommend we allow any candidate for office to purchase an exhibitor table.  I think it would help by increasing our income and allow our members to talk to the candidates to get and better understanding of who they are and how they can help us.  This recommendation does not violate our political policy.

Conference: Registrations are none so far except for exhibitors.  We have 10 inside tables and 12 outside spots as of today.

Memorial Dedication: Everything is almost in place for the dedication.  DIVCOMM, Dover Fire, Lewes Fire, Wilmington Fire, Pastor Bob, Joe Zeroles, OMB, Dover Pipes and Drums, Chief Godek is handling the troops line up, the only thing outstanding is the wreath and the ribbons.  We will be dedicating the new Memorial and unveiling the names of the four firefighters LODD in 2016.  The Governor, Lt. Governor, Senator Coons, Congresswoman Rochester, will be there.  6 member of the GA so far.   What I need to know is how many of the DVFA Officers and LADVFA Officers will be attending and the chairman or vice chair of the commission.  Class A Uniform

There being no other business to come before the group, President Perillo adjourned the meeting at 9:25 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Elmer B. Steele

Elmer B. Steele, Secretary

Delaware Vol. Firefighter’s Assoc.


Attest to: Warren Jones, Executive Manager
